ADVANCE \y108

September 29, 2011
The Honorable Joe Wilson

Chairman, Personnel Subcommittee

House Armed Services Committee

U.S. House of Representatives

2120 Rayburn House Office Building

Washington, DC 20515

Fax: 202-225-0858
Dear Mr. Chairman:

Thank you for the invitation to testify before your distinguished Subcommittee on Tuesday, October 25, 2011 regarding military retirement reform. It’s an honor to be invited to participate in the panel for this hearing, however, the date is during FRA’s 84th National Convention week and I must be in Kansas City, Missouri, at that time in conjunction with my responsibilities as FRA’s National Executive Director. 


In conjunction with my other duties as the enlisted organization Co-Chairman of The Military Coalition, I respectfully recommend consideration of John Davis, FRA’s Director of Legislative Programs, to testify in my place. In addition to his FRA duties, he is also Co-Chairman of the TMC Military Retirement Committee and is very familiar with the Defense Business Board military retirement reform proposal. He’s also served in the Marine Corps and with the Army National Guard as referenced in the attached biography.


Thanks again for the invitation and your consideration of this recommendation is appreciated. And please let me know if you or members of your staff require additional information.

Sincerely,


JOSEPH L. BARNES

National Executive Director
JLB:aal

Encl.

cc: Steve Strobridge, MOAA
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